
Minutes

Bear Lake Regional Commission

Garden City, UT
February 27, 2019
Those in attendance:
Bradley Jensen, Bear Lake County Commissioner
Sim Weston, Board Vice Chairman, Rich County Commissioner
Burdett Weston, Board Secretary, Mayor of Laketown
Dan Fisher, City Council of Montpelier

Roy Bunderson, City Council of Bloomington
Ken Brown, Rich County at Large
Mitch Poulsen, Executive Director- Bear Lake Regional Commission

Christy Jensen, Bear Lake Regional Commission
Also attending; Norm Weston, Rich County Commissioner, Dave Cottle-Bear Lake Watch
Excused: 
Vaughn Rasmussen, Board Chairman, Bear Lake County Commissioner


Ron Jensen, Recreation
  
     Mike Leonhardt, Mayor of Garden City

     Albert Johnson, Bear Lake County at Large

     Tami Leonhardt, Director, Bear Lake CVB

Commissioner Brad Jensen chaired the February 27, 2019 meeting of the Bear Lake Regional Commission calling it to order at 7:06, he welcomed Board, Staff and Guests to the meeting.  Commissioner Jensen is sitting in for Commissioner Rasmussen who is In Boise at Idaho Legislature meetings.
Approval of Agenda
Commissioner Jensen asked for an approval of the Agenda. The agenda was reviewed and approved.
· Roy Bunderson motioned to approve the agenda with changes to the order listed, by starting the meeting with an appreciation of retiring Chairman Weston, then move Proposed Resolution up followed by the Interim Budget.    
Dan Fisher seconded the motion. Motion carried.
A certificate of Appreciation, a western pen and money clip were given, along with the board’s heartfelt appreciation, to Norm Weston for twenty years of dedicated service to the board of the Regional Commission and the Convention and Visitors bureau. His influence and support have been instrumental in keeping the organization intact and productive. 

Sim Weston has been asked by Rich County to fill that assignment going forward.
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Proposed Resolution Concerning Bear Lake
Dave Cottle addressed the board concerning proposed Resolution HCR 18. Cottle stated that about a month ago Representative Hawkes introduced a resolution about the Great Salt Lake (HCR 10) reclaiming waterflows, which spurred Bear Lake Watch into initiating resolution HCR 18. To get the two states together to discuss Bear lake issues and formulate a future plan of management for the natural resources of Bear Lake. Some of those offering input on the resolution have come from Farm Bureau, Bear River Canal Company, Bear River Water Users, and Bear Lake Regional Commission. 
HCR 18 has been updated and simplifies since last month’s draft which the board received a copy of in January. It was released from the Utah Rules Committee this afternoon. It still has to go to both Senate House Committees, then to the Floor for a vote and time is running out. In Idaho it is a totally different process, it has to be approved by the Idaho Water Users legislative committee. Bear Lake Watch has met three weeks in a row with that group and they just approved it. It is now in the Legislative Service Office getting written up and ready for print. Senator Harris will carry it, his committee is a privileged committee and they can introduce legislation late. Otherwise it would have missed the cutoff date. It got a late start, but everyone knows about it and we will just have to see where it goes.
Following board discussion, the acting Chairman Jensen asked for a motion of support of the concept of this resolution. 

· Roy Bunderson made a motion to take action as the Bear Lake Regional Commission to support the concept of Resolution HCR 18 in Utah. 

Ken Brown seconded the motion, motion carried
Interim Budget
The board reviewed and discussed the interim budget. No new grants have come in since the original yearly budget was set. Rich County and Bear Lake County have added additional funding of five thousand dollars each to their yearly allocation and are now both contributing thirty thousand dollars a year. Expenses remained about as anticipated up to this point in the fiscal year. Which is approximately fifteen thousand per month.
There is a remainder of ten thousand dollars on the Rex Skinner 319 bear river project and weather permitting that will be able to be finished up this spring. An eighty-thousand-dollar river restoration grant is also available, but the landowners are not interested in going forward at this time. These monies may possibly be moved to another location and Mitch Poulsen is exploring other possibilities for those monies. If another location is found this grant would probably not be available until the fall giving time to get the application revised and paperwork between the agencies completed. 
The budget deficit that has been going on from year to year is widening to a critical position and has been patched in the past by river restoration grants and planning grants. This year the grants have not been available and by April funding will be expended with the States moneys not coming in until July. A separate fund for staff’s unpaid sick and vacation along with funding needed to shut down is available to carry over expenses until the State moneys come in but if used the funding gap only increases and the possibility of not even having enough funding to meet shut down expenditures in the future is a real possibility. 
Some possibilities for the board to look at are 

· Using shutdown monies in anticipation of possible State increase in funding

· Releasing staff and rehiring when funding comes available. 

· Laying staff off for those months until funding comes in 
· Requiring staff to use all available vacation days during the gap.  
· Combination of the above 
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Senator Hillyard has submitted an appropriation request for the State of Utah for an increase in funding for the Regional Commission. A requested increase from fifty thousand to one hundred thousand. The determination for funding increase should be decided by the middle of March when the Utah Legislative session wraps up. This increase would make a significant difference in the stability of the organization. 
· Sim Weston motioned to approve the interim budget

Dan Fisher seconded the motion, motion carried.
Staff Report
A grant from the Utah Office of Outdoor Recreation for the 4 miles of single-track pathway at the visitors overlook will be postponed for at least a year due to permitting processes with the Forest Service.

Approval of Minutes
 The minutes for the January 30 meeting were reviewed and approved. 

· Roy Bunderson made a motion to approve the January meeting minutes, with the correction of the staff report concerning the Wayne Alleman grant application which is actually North of Bern not South of Ovid.
Sim Weston seconded the motion, motion carried. 

Bills, Payroll
The Convention & Visitors Bureau checks were signed subject to ratification at next month’s meeting.
The bills for the Bear Lake Regional Commission were reviewed, a motion was made to approve them. 
·  Roy Bunderson made a motion to accept and approve payment of the February 2019 bills for the Bear Lake Regional Commission. 

Ken Brown seconded the motion, motion carried.
Adjourn

With no further business, the meeting ended at 8:31 p.m.
· Ken Brown motioned to adjourn the meeting.

Roy Bunderson seconded the motion, motion carried.
Minutes Approved:
______________________________                                                      _______________________

Chairman   






Date 
